Letter to TDs, Taoiseach, Minister for Foreign Affairs, etc
Dear ….

Israel’s action in the early hours of Monday morning has demonstrated, once again, that it is a “rogue” state with contempt for international law.

Its hijacking of boats carrying much needed humanitarian aid to Gaza in international waters and the killing of at least 9 civilians and injuring of many others is reprehensible.  

Yet Israel has the effrontery to describe this as an act of self-defence.  How can piracy on the high seas be regarded as self-defence?  If anybody had the right of self-defence, it was the innocent civilians whose ship was invaded by heavily armed soldiers in the middle of the night.

This appalling attack on civilians in international waters has come about because for far too long Israel has been given immunity by the international community for a host for earlier crimes, including:

· the killing of over 1,400 Palestinians, over 400 of them women and children in its military assault on Gaza in December 2008/January 2009; 
· its extrajudicial killing of Hamas member, Mahmoud al-Mabhouh, in Dubai earlier this year, using forged European passports;
· its 3-year blockade on Gaza, which has made the living conditions of the 1.5 million Palestinians there “inhumane and utterly unacceptable” (to use the words of Micheál Martin after his recent visit).
These conditions have been brought about, not by a natural disaster, but by the deliberate and cruel actions of the Israeli state.  These Israeli actions constitute collective punishment, which is contrary to Article 33 of the 4th Geneva Convention.

The flotilla set out to draw world attention to this cruel Israeli siege and to bring humanitarian relief to the people of Gaza.  This should not have been necessary.  The international community should have acted, a long, long time ago, to force Israel to end the collective punishment of the people of Gaza.  That must be done, and done now.
The Irish ship, the MV Rachel Corrie is the last boat left in the flotilla and is expected to arrive in Gaza in the next 2-3 days.  Its crew of 7 and 10 Irish and Malaysian passengers is proceeding on its humanitarian mission despite the killing of passengers on the other boats.  

I call on the Irish Government to:

1. Ensure the Rachel Corrie and its crew has a safe unhindered passage as it proceeds on its journey to challenge the illegal Israeli blockade of Gaza;

2. Follow Turkey’s example and recall its ambassador to Israel for consultation.

 
I look forward to your urgent attention to this matter.

Yours etc,  

